
Thank you for your letter that I received this morning. 
 
I strongly feel that the parking restrictions need to stay in place.  
 
On match days initially parking was horrendous with people even using 
the patch of grass as a car park. Due to the traffic wardens issues 
tickets this issue has significantly reduced. 
 
I feel it is unfair to impose a parking cost here.  
 
We would be in essence paying a yearly parking permit for the sake of 
match days…. The paper permits are working and are cost effective 
sent out once a year. 
 
1-12 Forge close are social housing properties and the only ones in 
the area without drive ways. We will be impacted on the most as we 
have no-where else to park.  
 
I have a work van that I park here rather that at the offices, so would 
have to purchase 2 yearly parking permits.  
 

We are in support of the permit parking scheme. We will be happy to 
pay for the permit scheme when it is introduced in full.  
 
It's evident from the state of other nearby streets – and the amount of 
people that try to park on our street in spite of the permit zone – that 
were the permit parking scheme not in place, Forge Close would be an 
absolute nightmare on match days. 
 
Our only feedback on the scheme really would be that the signs are 
not very prominent (therefore some people miss them and park here 
anyway, albeit a reduced number) and that we have only seen 
enforcement officers on a handful of occasions. 
 

 


